



**Minutes 9<sup>th</sup> May 2018**

**Held at Playford Operation Centre, Bishopstone Road,  
Davoren Park**

---

**1. MEETING OPENED:** 6.30 pm

**2. WELCOME AND APOLOGIES:**

a. Ron Jones – Chairperson welcomed members and the guest speakers.

**3. PRESENT:** Ron Jones – Chairperson, Geoff Pope, Shirley Harris, Betty Alberton, Coral Gooley, Matthew Retallick, John Amey, Cr. Jane Onuzans, Rino Pace (CoP), Alison Dwyer, (RSA Melinda Rendell (Regional Manager Housing SA.) and Sageran Naidoo (CEO Northern Health)

**4. APOLOGIES:** Cr Gay Smallwood-Smith, Robert Battye, Pauline Frost, Shaun Barby, Darryl Bothe, Allison Shaw.

**5. MINUTES OF LAST MEETING:**

That the minutes of the meeting held 11 April 2018 at the Playford Operation Centre be accepted as a true and accurate record.

**Moved: Matthew Retallick**

**Seconded: Jane Onuzans**

**carried**

**6. BUSINESS ARISING:**

Nil

**7. GUEST SPEAKERS:**

**Sageran Naidoo – CEO Northern Health**

- Have four (4) offices
- Informed the meeting of who the NHN is – has been embedded in the northern community for 25 years but has now expanded across the metro and Country SA regions
- Work with people who have mental health challenges as well as and other wellbeing and health issues
- Name has had several changes over the 25 years of existence of the NHN
- New name will be launched on 25<sup>th</sup> June 2018
- New name 'SONDER' with the same slogan: "Better Care Better Health"

- Have a robust relationship with the City of Playford and have partnered over several years on both community events and grant opportunities
- All services are Free to clients but this has resulted in longer wait times compared to services that charge a fee or a gap
- Our Vision are Respect, Fairness, Equity, Honesty and Trust and we live those Values through our name which recognises the diversity, strength and energy of the community we serve
- GPs are at the centre of the patient journey for the NHN
- We recognise that there are many gaps in service delivery and we will work with any agency to advocate for increased funding or different models of care to support this community

Question and answers followed.

**Coral Gooley presented Certificate of Appreciation to Sageran**

## **8. CORRESPONDENCE:**

### **OUT:**

8/4 Chapley Nominees P/L	Letter Re Davoren Park Shops
12/4 Draft letter	Smithfield School
12/4 Email Kellie Trotman	Re Publication in Playford Alive news
23/4 Email Alison Dwyer	Re Applications for Local Heroes
4/5 Letter Stephan Knoll	Re Guest Speaker

### **IN:**

12/4 Lyndall Bain	Thank you note for her being Guest Speaker
12/4 Kellie Trotman	Thank you for sending Photos etc.
23/4 Alison Dwyer	Will bring applications for Local Heroes to June meeting

**Moved: Betty Alberton**

**Seconded: Geoff Pope**

**carried**

## **9. REPORTS:**

### **9.1 Elected Members**

Nil

### **9.2 Sub Committees**

#### **Community Fun Day – Matthew Retallick**

- Minutes of the last meeting were tabled and Matthew spoke about several areas.
- Members were impressed with the progress.

#### **Reserve Plaques**

- Ron asked have the committee received further information
- Rino informed members that Council are reviewing marketing strategy and collateral

### 9.3 Round Table

- **Shirley Harris:**
  - Asked a question regarding Planning Amendment
  - The response from Rino - this is Councils responsibility
- **Betty Alberton:**
  - Asked if we could see the designs of the plaques before they are put up
  - Informed by Rino that it looks like Jessie Taylor Reserve will be the first.
  - Asked regarding Playford Alive Entry Statement; are they going to stay there forever or would it be changed to depict the suburb names?
  - Alison replied, whilst Playford Alive is still going it will stay as is.
  - Empty houses near me have had their Air conditioners removed – stolen.
- **Geoff Pope:**
  - Asked regarding the Andrews Road sign on Curtis Road which is still down
  - Rino informed members he has looked into this and will make further enquiries
- **Brenda Larnio:**
  - Invite Minister for Development to a meeting
  - Ron informed that this has been done – in correspondence
- **Matthew Retallick:**
  - Matthew and Robert wonder if having a BBQ would help with concerns regarding Davoren Park upgrade as residents are concerned regarding time it is taking to do major works in the project.
- **John Amey:**
  - From last meeting the Police indicated they were going to have more visits to the Town Park Skate area - this is happening.
  - Is there going to be a Hotel - Answer from Alison and Rino, not at this stage
- **Coral Gooley:**
  - Asked about Houses that look ready to be tenanted.
  - Melinda spoke to Coral after the meeting regarding an issue with the houses concerned.

### 10 New Business:

- Executive Nominations for Minute Secretary and Vice Chair tabled and to be back to Rino Pace no later than 5<sup>th</sup> June 2018

**10. MEETING CLOSED: 8.24 pm**

**11. NEXT MEETING: 13 June 2018**